
EVENING PRAYER ACCOMPANIED BY MUSIC  

OF THE TAIZÉ COMMUNITY 
 

October 13 at 6:00 p.m. 
 

A quiet, meditative, and reflective style of worship,  

using music, simple chanting, periods of silence, and brief readings. 

A special way to worship God and to quiet the soul. 

BIBLE STUDY: The clergy will meet on Wednesday mornings 

from 11a.m. to 12 p.m. in the Wheeler Room with those who 

wish to continue the conversation begun during the Bible 

Challenge. We will be exploring the books of the Apocrypha. 

These writings were composed later than the canonical books 

of the Hebrew Bible and before the books of the New Testament.  

 

ON BEING A WAYFARER VOLUNTEER: Each Sunday a 

Wayfarer volunteer is listed in the Order of Worship.  Have 

you ever wondered what a Wayfarer volunteer does?   Before 

and after each service, you can find that particular Sunday’s 

appointed Wayfarer volunteer in the back hall greeting and 

meeting with transients and homeless people who come to the 

Cathedral seeking help.  The Wayfarer is the welcoming face at 

the Cathedral for people in need.  All it requires is to commit 

to serve about two hours on one Sunday morning once every 

three months.  For further information on becoming a Wayfarer 

volunteer, contact Bill Coke at wcoke1@bellsouth.net.  

Announcements  

CHURCH IN THE YARD (CITY) TODAY AT 2 P.M. 

Today, and every first Sunday of the month, Christ Church 

Cathedral serves a meal to the hungry in the parish hall of Holy 

Trinity (615 6th Ave. So.). You are invited to come and assist us 

in this servant ministry. Ask for Stacey Nebel when you arrive 

or contact her at merundati13@yahoo.com for more information. 

 

HOT! HOT! HOT! COFFEE MINUTE AFTER THE 11 A.M. 

LITURGY: Come and gather with familiar faces and greet new 

friends. All are encouraged to stop by the Parish Hall for an 

informal time of fellowship and a cup of freshly brewed coffee. 

Tea will also be available, as will homemade cookies (on selected 

Sundays). Volunteer greeters and cookie bakers are needed. 

Please contact David Berndt, davidwberndt@gmail.com, for 

more information and to learn how you can help. 

 

CATHEDRAL MEN’S BREAKFAST: The Men’s Breakfast will 

be held on October 15, at 7 a.m. Suggested donation is $5. 

Please RSVP by calling Marti Lawson at 615.255.7729, or 

online at christcathedral.org. The deadline Sunday, October 13. 

HAVE YOU REMEMBERED CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL IN YOUR WILL? 

7TH ANNUAL CIVIL WAR PEACE PILGRIMAGE 
WHAT PRICE FREEDOM?  

STONES RIVER BATTLEFIELD 
 

Saturday, October 12, 2013 
  

Join Christ Church Cathedral 

members and friends for the seventh 

annual Civil War Peace Pilgrimage 

on Saturday, October 12, 9 a.m.-3:30 p.m.  
 

This year the pilgrimage will be to 

Murfreesboro, where the group will 

learn about the Battle of Stones River 

and explore the cultural and spiritual 

forces at work when the battle took 

place. The day will begin with a visit to the Heritage Festival of 

Bradley Academy Museum and Cultural Center, celebrating 

African American culture during the Civil War, followed by 

lunch, Holy Communion at the Central Christian Church, and 

a tour of the Stones River Battlefield, where thousands of 

Confederate and Union troops were killed in a pivotal battle. 

Go to christcathedral.org for the pilgrimage’s itinerary. 

For more information or to sign up, please contact  Jane 

Boram at 615.500.2446 or bobjaneboram@clearwire.net  

 

JOURNEY IN FAITH REUNION DINNER 
 

Thursday, October 17 

6:00 p.m. 
 

All past participants are invited for dinner. 

Last name A-F Main Dish; G-M Salad;  

N-S Side or Bread; T-Z Dessert 
 

Contact Marti Lawson at  

mlawson@christcathedral.org or 615.255.7729 to RSVP for 

the dinner. Deadline is Friday, October 11 at noon. 

WEDNESDAY EVENINGS AT THE CATHEDRAL  
  

October 9, 16, and 23 

Performances will be from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m.  
  

SING TO THE LORD A NEW SONG 
  

This series features a different 

songwriter each Wednesday 

night. Each will perform and 

talk about how her faith influences 

her songwriting. The featured 

performer for October 9 is 

Elizabeth Eckert. Although 

Elizabeth’s upcoming album, 

produced by Grammy winner Paul 

Worley, will be released this 

month her artistic path started 

long before.  The daughter of two 

professional musicians, Elizabeth climbed on the piano 

bench at age 3 and started making music.  After finishing 

her piano performance degree at Indiana University’s Jacobs 

School of Music, she fell in love with songwriting, moved to 

Nashville, and never looked back.   

  

Upcoming songwriters include Tony Arata and David Olney. 
  

Dinner will be served at 5:30 p.m. A suggested donation 

for dinner is $5 for adults and $3 for children. Childcare is 

provided. Please call Marti Lawson at 615.255.7729 for 

dinner reservations. Dinner reservations are required 

by 4 p.m. on Monday each week.  



MINISTRY OF THE FLOWER GUILD: Throughout the year, 

flowers adorn our cathedral and enhance its Liturgy thanks to 

generous donors and the Christ Church Cathedral Flower Guild. 

Interested in learning more about liturgical flower arranging and 

becoming involved in the Flower Guild? Please attend a 

demonstration session on Saturday, October 19, from 9 to 

11:30 a.m., to learn how our Cathedral arrangements are put 

together and experience the joy that comes from participating in 

the flower ministry. Contact Paul Cotton at dan-paul@comcast.net 

or 615.292.4549 for more information and to sign up for the 

session. 

 

MEMORIAL GIFTS FOR FLOWERS AT ALL SAINTS’ 
If you would like to give a gift of flowers for the church on the 

Sunday after All Saints’ Day, November 3, in memory of or in 

thanksgiving for family or friends, please send a check to the 

Cathedral in an envelope marked All Saints’ Flowers, c/o Peggy 

Tucker. If you have questions, contact Peggy at 615.255.7729 

or ptucker@christcathedral.org. The deadline for inclusion in 

the All Saints’ Order of Worship is noon on Monday, October 21. 

 

MEMORIAL GIFTS FOR MUSIC AT ALL SAINTS’: If you 

would like to give a gift of music to celebrate the Sunday after 

All Saints’ Day, November 3, in memory of or in thanksgiving 

for family or friends, please send a check to the Cathedral in 

an envelope marked All Saints’ Music, c/o Michael Velting. 

If you have questions, contact Michael at mvelting@christcathedral.org 

or Jon Johnson at jjohnson@christcathedral.org or 

615.255.7729. The deadline for inclusion in the All Saints’ 

Order of Worship is noon on Monday, October 21. 

 

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED FOR ADOPT-A-FAMILY & 

TOY STORE REGISTRATION: It's time again to spread the 

cheer of giving to our neighbors in need. Volunteers are needed to 

register families for Adopt-A-Family & Toy Store. Registration 

for all our families will take place Monday, October 7 through 

Thursday, October 31. Shifts will be 9 a.m.-12 p.m. and 2-4 

p.m. Previous experience is not required.  If you are interested 

in adopting a family or volunteering, contact Christie Bearden, 

christie.bearden@stlukescommunityhouse.org  

THE NEXT OPPORTUNITY FOR BAPTISM IS NOVEMBER 3,  

THE SUNDAY AFTER ALL SAINTS’ DAY: Baptism will be 

celebrated at the 8:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. Liturgies on November 3. 

If you or your child would like to be baptized, please contact 

the Reverend Canon Gene Manning, 615.255.7729 or 

gmanning@christcathedral.org, by Monday, October 28. 

Baptism rehearsal will be Saturday, November 2, at 9 a.m. 

TO SUPPORT THE MINISTRIES AT CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL, GO TO christcathedral.org/give 

 

 

Sacred Space for the City 

FALL SYMPOSIUM 
 

COVENANT: THE CONTINUING CONVERSATION 
THE REVEREND DR. WALTER BRUEGGEMANN 

 

These presentations will explore how the covenants of Abraham 

and Moses serve as a pattern of life supported by biblical faith 

that can be seen as an alternative to the commodity-driven life 

of current culture.  
 

Dr. Brueggemann is known throughout the 

world for his method of combining literary 

and sociological modes when reading the 

Bible. He is the William Marcellus 

McPheeters Professor Emeritus of Old 

Testament at Columbia Theological Seminary. 

He is a past president of the Society of 

Biblical Literature and an ordained minister 

in the United Church of Christ. He has written 

over 50 books, most recently Disruptive Grace: David and 

His Theologian and The Practice of Prophetic Imagination. 

SAVE THE DATE! 

Friday, November 8, 2013 

Reception: 5:15 p.m.; Dinner: 5:45 p.m.; and  

Lecture: 7:00-8:30 p.m. 
  

Saturday, November 9, 2013 

Lecture: 9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
  

Dinner, Friday and Saturday Lectures, $25 

Dinner and Friday Lecture ONLY $15 

Friday Lecture ONLY $10 

Saturday Lecture ONLY $10 

Students: Friday and Saturday Lectures  

ONLY, no dinner $5 
 

SCHOLARSHIPS ARE AVAILABLE. 
 

RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED BY NOVEMBER 1. 

CHILDCARE AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST BY NOVEMBER 1. 
 

The Reverend Dr. Walter Brueggemann  

will be our guest preacher on 
 

Sunday, November 10, 2013 

8:30 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. Liturgies 

Sunday Forum at 9:45-10:45 a.m. 
 

Registration forms are available at 

christcathedral.org/education/symposium and 

on the pew rack in the reception area of the church. 
 

Please contact Becky Rochford,  

brochford@christcathedral.org, if you have any questions. 

 
presents an 

Organ Concert  
featuring organ virtuoso  

 

Ahreum Han 
 

Celebrating the 10th anniversary  

of the Lively-Fulcher Organ 
 

Free and open to the public. 
 

Champagne reception following the concert. 

Friday, October 25, 2013 

8:00 p.m. 


